
Williamstown Borough Meeting Minutes 

August 2, 2021 
 

Williamstown Borough Council met Monday, August 2, 2021 in Council Chambers.  Present were:  

President Dane Williard, Mark Challenger, Jr., Brian Troup, Steve Denkovich, Donald Machamer, 

Solicitor Joe Kerwin, Mayor Jeffrey Shuttlesworth and Road Supervisor, Bill Miller.   Absent was 

Secretary Lynne Daniel and Vice President, Ronald Umholtz  

 

Citizens: Penny Bush, Linda Lewis, Rosemary Hoke, Rebekah and Shayna Machamer 

 

Minutes from the July 12th meeting were reviewed and approved as written. 

 

Penny Bush and Linda Lewis were present representing the Historical Society.  They presented Council 

with a letter of thanks for all the work completed recently at the Historical Society by the Borough and 

its’ employees. 

 

The Mayors report was given with $80.06 from the District Justice.  The Road Supervisors report was 

reviewed and Bill stated New Enterprise would be up to mark the roads on Tuesday.  The John Deere 

mower that broke was discussed.  County Turf and Trail gave a price on a trade in for a new zero turn 

mower for $5,922.00.  Brian Troup made a motion to purchase; Steve Denkovich 2nd the motion and all 

were in favor. 

 

Solicitor Kerwin stated he is still waiting on a firm date from the County for the demolition of the 2 

buildings.  He does believe it will be in the next 2 months.  The Berger resident on W. Market was 

discussed and could have possibly been foreclosed on. 

 

The new Stoney Park sign was discussed and an estimate from Kasper Construction was submitted.  The 

sign cost was $475.00 and installation was $2,490.00.  The Williamstown Legion agreed to pay half of the 

cost.  The possibility of the Borough installing the sign was discussed as an option.  Steve Denkovich 

made a motion to move forward with the purchase and installation done by Kasper Construction.  Brian 

Troup 2nd the motion and all were in favor. 

 

The purchase of a 34’ Boom Lift through ARPA monies was discussed. The estimate is for $57,700.00.  

Brian Troup made a motion to purchase; Mark Challenger, Jr. 2nd the motion and all were in favor. 

 

A motion was made to pay payroll for $7,109.74 and bills for $14,307.33 by Brian Troup.  Steve 

Denkovich 2nd the motion and all were in favor.  A motion was made by Steve Dankovich to adjourn the 

meeting.  Brian Troup 2nd the motion and all were in favor. 

 

 

 

 

 
  

NEXT MEETING MONDAY SEPTEMBER 13, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.” 


